AGENDA
FACILITIES PLANNING COMMITTEE
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FOR THE
UNIVERSITY OF LOUISIANA SYSTEM
*10:50 a.m., Thursday, October 25, 2018**
Room 100, “Louisiana Purchase Room”
Claiborne Conference Center
1201 North Third Street
Baton Rouge, Louisiana

MEMBERS:

Mr. Mark Romero, Chair

Mr. Shawn Murphy, Vice Chair
Mr. James Carter

Dr. John Condos

Dr. Pamela Egan

Mr. Robert Shreve

Mr. Winfred Sibille

A. Call to Order
B. Roll Call
C. Consent Agenda:

Board Agenda Item H.1.

Northwestern State University’s request for approval to name Room 217 of Bienvenu
Hall the “Dr. Jack Pace Memorial Human Anatomy and Physiology Laboratory.”

E. Other Business

F. Adjournment



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FOR THE
UNIVERSITY OF LOUISIANA SYSTEM

FACILITIES PLANNING COMMITTEE

October 25, 2018

Item H.1. Northwestern State University’s request for approval to name Room 217 of
Bienvenu Hall the “Dr. Jack Pace Memorial Human Anatomy and Physiclogy
Laboratory.”

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The University is requesting to name the name Room 217 of Bienvenu Hall the “Dr. Jack
Pace Memorial Human Anatomy and Physiology Laboratory.” Faculty members in the School of
Biological and Physical Sciences have voted unanimously to approve this request in honor of their
colleague who died August 3, 2018.

Dr. Pace was a popular and highly respected member of the Northwestern faculty from
1974 until his retirement in 2015. He was honored by the University with Professor Emeritus
status upon his retirement. During more than four decades of service to Northwestern, Dr. Pace
was a positive influence on thousands of young people in the classroom and was widely recognized
for his leadership in professional and civic activities.

RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the following resolution be adopted:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Supervisors for the
University of Louisiana System hereby approves Northwestern State University’s request for
approval to name Room 217 of Bienvenu Hall the “Dr. Jack Pace Memorial Human Anatomy and
Physiology Laboratory.”
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LOUISIANA SYSTEM

October 1, 2018

Dr. Jim Henderson, President
University of Louisiana System
1201 North Third Street, 7-300
Baton Rouge, LA 70802

Re: Request to Name the Human Anatomy and Physiology Laboratory
in Honor of Dr. Jack Pace

Dear Dr. Henderson:

Northwestern State University is submitting the attached Request to Name the Human Anatomy
and Physiology Laboratory in honor of Dr. Jack Pace to be placed on the agenda for approval at
the October 2018 Board meeting.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely,

ity

Dr. Chris Maggio
President

Attachment

DEDICATED TO ONE GOAL. YOURS.
f WV H t O ee
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318-357-4223
August 20, 2018 i

Dr. Jim Henderson, President
University of Louisiana System

1201 North Third Street, Suite 7-300
Baton Rouge, La. 70802

Dear Dr. Henderson:

This is to request approval from the University of Louisiana System for Northwestern State
University to name a room in the Bienvenu Hall academic facility in honor of former NSU faculty
member Dr. Jack Pace.

Faculty members in the School of Biological and Physical Sciences have voted unanimously to
request that Room 217 of Bienvenu Hall be named the Dr. Jack Pace Memorial Human Anatomy
and Physiology Laboratory in honor of their colleague who died August 3, 2018.

I concur with this request, which has also been approved unanimously by the university’s Building
Naming Committee.

Dr. Pace was a popular and highly-respected member of the Northwestern faculty from 1974
until his retirement in 2015. He was honored by the university with Professor Emeritus status
upon his retirement.

During more than four decades of service to Northwestern, Dr. Pace was a positive influence on
thousands of young people in the classroom and was widely-recognized for his leadership in
professional and civic activities.

Because of his extraordinary service to Northwestern and his meaningful contributions to his
profession, community and state, it would be appropriate to name the Bienvenu Hall laboratory
in his memory.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

A s

Dr. Chris Maggio
President

DEDICATED TO ONE GOAL. YOURS.
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